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Winner of the Ontario Outstanding Achievement Award for Volunteerism

SPRING 2010

“Dolores” – formerly “Jenny” was adopted into our home on  
Feb. 6, 2010. “Jenny” was so gentle and adorable, in a funny 
way! We knew this was the dog for us and we felt she would 
be a friend to our resident dog “Florence”, a 110 lb. purebred 
German Shepherd. 

Little did we know that in a very short time, this wonderful 
addition to our family would also become a hero.

In the 3 weeks since coming home with us, Dolores, who is our first rescue dog, was already very bonded 
with our family. She sleeps in her new mommy and daddy’s bedroom and never makes a peep. However, this 
particular night she went to the open bedroom window and started to bark. Her master, Arch, told her to be 
quiet, she was going to wake the neighbours. She kept barking, so she and Master Arch headed downstairs 
to check things out. 

Dolores quickly pushed through the doggie door and cornered a young man in a hooded sweatshirt in the 
back yard. She determinedly kept him there while Master Arch called the police. She was not going to see any 
harm come to her new family.

Needless to say, there was a handful of freshly cooked beef hearts in order and lots of hugs and praises! 

The funny part of this is that her sister, Florence, slept through the whole thing at the front door and only 
stirred to bark at the police when they arrived. 

Dolores was soon fast asleep back upstairs on her down chaise lounge in our bedroom!

(“Dolores” was rescued by BHS from another shelter where she would have been euthanized due to space. 
She had been named Jenny because she looked like a donkey! Obviously, Dolores had a destiny no one would 
have known. We are so proud of her!)

IMPORTANT REMINDER: Your dog should have its heartworm test in April/May. 
It has never been more important. According to the Hamilton Academy of 

Veterinarian Medicine there is “a huge increase” in heartworm disease  
in our area – 10 times the normal in 2008 – that threatens to reach 
epidemic proportions and will take years to curtail.

MAKE THAT APPOINTMENT WITH YOUR VETERINARIAN TODAY.

Dolores - A Hero! 
by Anne
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OUR MISSION

Burlington Humane is an organization of 
volunteers dedicated to the care and protection 
of the stray and abandoned animals in the 
Burlington area, operating solely on the generosity 
of its community. Burlington Humane is not 
affiliated with the Ontario SPCA or associated 
with the Hamilton/Burlington SPCA.

President's Message
By Jolene Regan

Now that we are coming up on the 2nd anniversary of our move into our 
new building, we are finally beginning to feel it is “home”. It is still exciting 
with people still coming in for a visit and a tour. The increased space has had 
other benefits, most specifically the increase we saw in adoptions in 2009. 

Thanks so much to everyone who gave donations at Christmas. It is always 
heartwarming to receive so many stories along with donations. All these 
notes reinforce our resolve to find that perfect home for each of our animals. 
We are sometimes saddened to learn a cherished animal has passed away, 
but happy to hear about the great life they lived.

Congratulations! To our Adoptions Team for all their hard work last year! 
With their guidance, 902 animals found new homes, and even better, this 
number included 136 dogs, mostly rescue dogs from Southern Ontario. This 
has been the highest dog adoption number in over 10 years. It takes a lot 
more time to show dogs and make sure they are going to the right home. 

Congratulations! To all the volunteers who participate in the programs 
directly involved with care of the animals. During the year, we purchased 
more cat cages which meant an increase in the number of cats we can have 
in the shelter, which means an increase in the work load. Their participation 
in all programs, from feed and clean to dog walking, keeps our animals 
happy, well fed and their temporary home in top condition while awaiting 
their forever home. 

Congratulations! To all the volunteers who devote their time to raising 
money! This comes in many forms from working at the stores, collecting 
donation tins, making catnip mice and fundraising events. Without these 
volunteers, we wouldn’t be able to care for all the animals we have.

Congratulations! To all those volunteers involved in our outreach programs 
– Pet Therapy and Education. Both have their own unique place in our 
organization and in the lives of those they touch.

Congratulations! To our volunteer board of directors. Many of the directors 
spend hours each week at their individual jobs, most working from their 
homes. Monthly meetings, committee meetings and other volunteer work 
takes up more time. Some of our meetings are fairly long, but discussions 
are necessary to making the right decision for the society as a whole.

Each of these groups is an integral part of Burlington Humane and most 
certainly keeps everyone in touch with our real mandate – caring for the 
animals. April is Volunteer Appreciation Month and I am very proud to 
thank all of the volunteers.

I hope many of you will be able to attend Pooch Promenade this year – with 
so many dog adoptions last year, we are looking forward to becoming 
reacquainted with many of them – all alumni dogs will be getting special 
recognition this year.

For those who are members, we hope to see you at the AGM on June 
14th. If you aren’t a member, consider becoming one before the AGM so 
your voice can be heard.

The Burlington Humane Society Incorporated 
is a Registered Charity (119254498RR0001) 

founded in 1974.

Hours of Operation

Adoption Centre
740 Griffith Court
10 a.m. – 5 p.m.  

Monday – Saturday
Noon – 4 p.m.

Sunday
905-637-7325

The Loft
740 Griffith Court
10 a.m. – 5 p.m.

Monday – Saturday
905-633-8143

The Attic
479 John Street 
10 a.m. – 4 p.m. 

Monday – Saturday
905-333-5885

Annual General Meeting
NOTICE!

of the 
Burlington Humane Society

Monday June 14, 2010 - 7 p.m.
Adoption Centre - 740 Griffith Court

Business to be dealt with includes: reports 
from the President, Treasurer, Adoptions and 
other Directors; consideration of the Auditor’s 
Report, retention of the Auditors for next year 
and election of the President and 7 Directors.

ALL MEMBERS ARE INVITED TO ATTEND

Members as of June 1, 2010 who are at least 
18 years of age will be eligible to vote and seek 
office on the Board of Directors. If you wish to 
run for President or another position on the 
Board, you must complete a nomination form 
and deliver it to the Adoption Centre no later 
than 5 p.m. on May 14, 2010. Nomination 
forms are available at the Adoption Centre.
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Adoptions Report
By Judy Coney

It is mid March and we are starting to see kittens, a sure 
sign of spring! Now we go into our busiest time of the 
year and are always in need of foster homes.

Without a doubt, it is one of the most rewarding and 
selfless volunteer opportunities within Burlington Humane. 
We supply you with the means, advice, support and you 
provide a safe haven, love and attention.

Often dogs come in who are eligible for the Sally Fund 
program. These dogs need a few months for broken bones 
to heal or to take them though heartworm treatment until 
they are well enough to go to their forever homes. This 
time is spent in foster care.

Our cat fostering program involves taking a pregnant cat 
or a cat with nursing kittens. What fun to watch kittens 
develop and grow! 

We also need fosters who are interested in hand feeding 
orphan kittens or puppies. This past November, for the first 
time I am aware of, we had days-old puppies that needed 
handfeeding.

I also would like to do an appeal for some special needs 
pets up for adoption. I have spent time with all of these 
animals and would gladly adopt if I didn’t have a house 
full already.

Sheldon, who was in our throw away animals in the last 
newsletter, is ready to go to his forever home. When he 
was found, he had severe demodex and had been tied up 
so long the chain had worn into his neck. His legs and feet 
were bleeding. He is a spunky Sheltie cross, who needs to 
learn his manners, as he thinks all humans and other dogs 
are sheep to be herded! High energy and delightful, he 
would be a good companion for an experienced dog owner, 
especially one who would like a dog for flyball or agility. 

Scrapper is a 2 to 3 year old, neutered male. Scrapper 
had a rough start with us. He had a badly broken leg, and 
even with surgery, he will always walk with a limp and will 
need a special diet of mobility food. He is a very smart cat 
with a mind of his own. He needs to be the only pet in 
the household, as we believe he thinks he is too special 
to share the spotlight.

We are really looking forward to Pooch Promenade this 
year. We hope lots of our 2009/2010 dogs and puppies 
come back for a visit. How exciting to see how the puppies 
have grown and the adult dogs are so happy in their forever 
home. Sometimes the biggest thrill is that they remember 
us, or at least we think they do!

HOOPER - A Labour of Love 
by Patricia Johnston

When I received the email from 
Burlington Humane calling for foster 
families for a litter of puppies that 
had been found in a sack, the 
story tugged at my heart.  Picturing 
these abandoned puppies struggling to 
stay  alive, I knew  I couldn’t say no to 
helping. After all, these puppies were 
less than a week old and needed all the 
support they could get!  When I went to 
the shelter to pick up my little guy, I was shocked by how 
very tiny he was, just fitting into the palm of my hand.  His 
eyes were not open, as he was still far too young.  We were 
warned that the pups might not make it, as they had suffered 
a severe trauma. 

Armed with my care instructions and gear I took Hooper (now 
called “Dallas”) home to meet the family.  Hearts were melting 
all over the house!  Everyone pitched in, as it became obvious 
that he was going to need lots of feedings.  Like a baby, he 
was up in the night for bottles the first few nights and then 
less and less often as he was able to take more formula with 
each feeding.  

It was during one of these four a.m. feedings that the most 
magical thing happened. I prepared his bottle and got him 
out of his crate. I wrapped him in a fluffy towel and sat down 
on the couch to start feeding him.   The living room was 
dim with the moonlight shining in from behind us.  Hooper 
was hungrily slurping his formula when I noticed something 
reflecting from his all black face.  I couldn’t understand at first 
what I was seeing, and then I realized it was the moonlight 
reflecting off one eye, which had just started to open.  The 
emotion I felt at that moment was indescribable; joy being 
the closest word I can think of.  It was all I could do not to 
wake up the entire household!   It’s funny how something 
that happens so naturally can seem so wondrous.  Something 
told me that he was going to be just fine and continue to 
grow and thrive... and he did!  He became a playful, smart, 
cuddly little guy.  

During Burlington Humane’s Christmas Open House on 
Dec. 19th, I talked with a woman who saw Hooper and 
his littermates on our website.  I told her all about him and 
knew I was gushing, but I couldn’t seem to help myself.  
She and her husband were very keen on meeting him, which 
they did on December 23rd.  

It turned out to be love at first sight and on the afternoon 
of Christmas Eve he joined their loving family.  As sad as I 
was to see him go, the overwhelming feeling was happiness 

at the thought of the years he had ahead 
of him with his new Mom and Dad.

One week old

Dallas stopped by for a visit with foster 
mom Patricia - Feb 10.

Update: Dallas is in Level 2 obedience 
training and is going to take flyball and 
agility training!Sheldon Scrapper
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Thanks for Your Support!
Donations Received, November 2009 - February 2010

Tom Jachymek
Haakon Bakken
BIRTHDAY GIFT FOR  
GEOFF HOYLE FROM
Joyce MacLaren

BUILDING FUND

mr. nobody 
donations

David Barton
Julia Bond
Aidan
Jake
Cassie
Jamie
Natasha
Emily & Nicole
Sam
Aaron

Anderson, P.
Anderson, Rosalie
Andrews, Dorothy
Anthony, Leanna & Paul
Atherley, Stephanie
Ball, Leanne
Ballantyne, Christina
Baltus, Maja
Bannister, Diane
Barron, Jamie
Baxendale, Muriel
Bennitt, Jean
Benoit, Cathy
Berka, Laimons
Berry, May
Best, Charles
Black, Linda
Blackall, Muriel
Blain, Michelle
Blair, Helen
Bober, Ted & Sue
Bodnaruk, Eugene
Bordian, Leonard
Brown, Cynthia
Brown, Samantha
Brugess, Andrea & Roger
Burke, Alexander
Coppolino, Darlene & Sam
Corp, W. Shirley
Coulson, Raymond
Cowen, Peter
Cram, Margaret
Crossman, Maureen
Curtis, Hugh
Dabner, Patricia
Dams, Tami
Burke, Betty
Bush, Margaret
Cairns, Cindy
Campbell, Dana
Cappus, Brenda
Carpenter, Cathryn
Carrigan, Susan
Cayley, Marion
Chesla, Ken & Donna
Cientanni, Debra
Clader, A. Blake
Clark, Roslyn
Clay, Margaret
Clending, Roxie
Connolly, Helen
Cooke, John
Daniels, Sandra
D’Aurora, Angelo
Davies, Lynn
Day, Dr. Jackie
deBoer, Johanna
Decima Research
Dineen, Catherine Tana

Dixon, Dorothy
Dodds, Helen
Doucette, Charlie
Dowbiggin, Therese
Eastman, Mary
Elie, Catharine
Farquhar, Janice
Eves, Joel
Fisher, Eileen
Forsyth, Justice Fred &  
Mary Ellen
Freeman, Lois
Friend, Wilma
Fuller, Reema & Mark
Galvin, Patricia
Garrett, Deborah
Gassowska, Magda
Gaudin, Aaron
Goldstone, Isobel
Guay, Grace
Guenther, Rick & Shari
Habel, GT
Hagel, Elizabeth
Hall, Pearl
Hammel, Amy Marie
Hansen, Dr. D.H.
Harder, Erika & Roger
Harrison, Barbara
Harrison, Rita
Hayden, Bonnie
Hinschberger, Lance
Hochstein, Michael
Hogan, Yvonne
Holmes, Linda
Hood, Megan
Hopwood-Jones, LA
Hornak, Dr. Tammy
Horrax, Joyce
Howard, Martha
Howie, Mairi & Hugh
Hudson, Laura
Hutten, Stephanie
Hyslop, Melissa
Izzotti, Cathy
Jamieson, Margo
Jeejeebhoy, Cyrus
Jemison, Elizabeth
Jenkins, Gerald
Jewett, Marissa
Johnsen, Celina
Kalnay, Janice
Kasper, Betty
Keighley, Joan
Kendrick, Jean
King, Dolores
King-Hendrin, Arlene
Kinread, Deborah
Kirkpatrick, Joan & Brian
Knight, Mary

Kotric, Edward
Kowalczyk, Agnes
Krawchuk, Irene
Krebz, Jennifer
Landsborough, Margaret
Langford, Shirley
Lefebvre, S. & F.
Leja, Sandra
Lemon, Tina
Leonard, Rita & James
Levett, Jude
Lewis, Susan
Ling, Beverley
Lobban Stroud Ltd.
Long, Raymond & Barbara
Longland, Joanne
Louban Stroud Ltd.
Love, Barbara
Luby, Lynn
MacArthur, Susan
MacDonald, Elizabeth
MacDonals, Maddy
MacLaren, J. & Hoyle, G.
Maclaren, Joyce
MacLeod, Sharon
Main, Charles
Manning, Bonnie
Marshall, Ruth
Marx, Susan
McDougall, Sheila
McGowan, Dr. Heather
McKenzie, Michelle
McKindely, Irene
McKnight, Luanne
McLaughlin, Patricia
McLeod, Andrew
Melhado, Merria
Merk, Emma
Michaels, Alyxandra
Miles, Neil & Carmen
Moraghan, Erin
Morgan, Gillian
Morris, M.
Morrissey, Dean & Trudy
Morton, Carol
Motosune, Dawn
Mould, Olive
Mozel, Laurel
Muller, Earl
Muller, V.
Nicholls, Frances
O’Sullivan, Linda
Parisi, Ethel
Parker, Amanda
Parkers of Burlington
Patterson, Ron
Pennycock, Gloria
Percic, Wendy
Perry, Roberta

Pettigrew, Betty
Pezze, Lloyd
Pfister, Joan
Phenix, Geraldine
Pivniceru, Emanuel
Poirier-Wyss, Nicole
Powell, Gay
Pyper, Brent & Maria
Ralston, Paul
Reader, Brenda
Regan, Diane
Renfrew, Leslie
Rideout, Linda
Ritchie, Ribert
Robinson, Dr. Paul
Robinson, Elsie
Robinson, Joanne
Robinson, John
Rogers, Kathryn
Root, Robert J.
Ross, Amy
Ruickbie, Jennifer
Rynsoever, C. Edna
Sakren, Karmen
Salisbury, Debbie
Sandvik Mining & Cons.
Sasseville, Carol
Sauve, Leanne
Schindler, Jeanette
Scott, Alice
Scott, Alice
Selby, Audrey
Shearer, Tish
Simpson, Arlene
Simpson, Arlene & Tom
Simpson, Dorothy
Simpson, Leslie, J.
Slaats, Sandra
Smith, Elinor
Smith, Homer & Family
Smith, Lindsay
Smith, Lorraine
Smith, Peggy
Smith, Ted & Jane
Southam, Wilson
Sovran, Lindsey
Steinnagel, Bwyneth
Stewart, June
Stitt, Don
Stollard, Jean
Stoney Creek Doll & Teddy 
Bear Club
Summers, Graeme
Sutherland, Barbara
Sutton, Hazel
Swint, Neil
Syme, Irene
Tachyon Consulting
Takach, Tina

Taylor, J.
Thacker, Nance
Thomas, John
Thornham, Kathleen
Tibando, Robert
Tilley, John
Tilley, Susan
Trevellick, Patricia
Tunis, Valerie
Turchek, Daniel & Betha
Twinney, Ray
United Way-Oakville
United Way-Lower Mainland
Van Wagoner, Sharon
Vella, Doris
Walker, Edward
Waterman, Joan
Weller, Scott
White, Gladys
Wichens, Mary
Williams, Karyn
Wilson, Robert
Wolley, Peter A.
Wozniak, Alex & Jennifer
Wright, Alison
Wright, Arlene
Wright, Denton
Yeoman, Lezlie
Zigrossi, I & J.
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IN HONOUR OF	FROM

Gary & Cheryl Norton	 Bill & Sue Bond
Christine Beesley	 Marilyn McIvor
Dr. Dusil	 William Reynolds
Edward Kirkot’s 80th Birthday	 Wilma Friend
Robert Lindo	 Marguerite Birett
Dan & Ruth Levack	 Nancy Kendall
Christine Hawley	 Lois Dolan
Nancy Odorico	 Patricia Birnie
Laura Williams	 Burlington Public Library
Jim & Ingrid Twinn at Christmas	 Vern & Lorna Dueck
Iris at Christmas	 Blake Hylands
Irene Garcia at Christmas	 Teri Russell
Kate & Kai Woo	 Patricia Johnston
The Saby Family at Christmas	 Robin Ferguson
The McCallum Family at Christmas	 Robin Ferguson
Oliver, Taffy, Teddy Parker, Simon	 Cynthia Powell
Mother Ella	 Ann Presti
Pet Hailey	 Shannon Smyth
Pet Turtle	 Shelley Thornton
Julie	 Chris Clark
Suzanne & Bailey Dumbrek	 Kathryn Frank
Mom Betty Hryhorchuk for Christmas	 Gregory Hryhorchuk
Purrington	 Feiting Zhou
Misty	 Wellings Family
Tim Horton’s (Appleby) Morning Crew	 Jan Farquhar
Betty Pettigrew	 Lara Eves
Maxine & Max	 F. Jas Smith

D
In Memory of Pets

RANGER
Samantha Doan
CALLIE
Judy & Ian Coney
BANDIT
Linda Vipond
TEEKA, DRIFTER,  
SADIE & MURPHY
Shelley Bruce
SALLY
Joan Kirkpatricks
MICKEY
Shirley Osborne
IAN & LORRAINE 
HARVEY’S CAT
P. Anderson
JENNY
Edward Kotric
SPIKE
Carol Freier
REMY
Nancy Kumpf
TIGGER, KELSEY, 
BRUTUS
Katherine Kinkle
HUGHIE & JADE
Christine Anderson

SASHA
Alexandra Rawlings
MAXINE & MAX
F. Jas Smith
SOX
Carol Kusch
BROSIA
Thomas & Carol Pratt
CASSIE
Laurel Whalley
Suzanne Linneborn
JEWELS
“Savanna” & “Grey” Cox
SAM
Gary Buccilla
SKITTLE
Laila Avejnieks
BUDDY RICHARDSON
Brian & Joan Kirkpatrick
John & Ann Richardson
JULIET
Janice Farquhar
ROBIN
Judith Repath
MAGGIE JOWETT
Michelle Hallmark
GABBY SMITH
Michelle Hallmark

ZSA ZSA
Andrew Stewart
DAKOTA RICHARDSON
Brian & Joan Kirkpatrick
SUKI
Gloria Gerrity
TITI & TUGGY
Justice Fred &  
Mary Ellen Forsyth
MELODY DEMETTRE
Richard & Patricia Howard
CALLIE
Maxine Foxall
ANNIE
Gladys Linde
“PETS”
Lynn Luby
SNOWBALL
Michael Altman
OLIVER
Lynn Hiebert
CASPER
Douglas & Maggie Smith
MAGGIE MERCER
Brian & Joan Kirkpatrick
NUGGET
Darlene Coppolino

IN HONOUR OF	FROM

Eloise McCall	 Frederick Forsyth
Nicole D’Amato’s volunteer work	 AstraZeneca Canada Inc.
Michelle Riccio’s volunteer work	 AstraZeneca Canada Inc.
Kate O’Connor’s birthday	 Sheila Gregory
P.J. Franks	 Wendy Franks
Christine Morrissey	 Carla Sutherland
Jeff Woodward	 Robin Pittaway
“New Baby” Woodward	 Robin Pittaway
“Keesha”	 Linda Vipond
Kimberly Annesley	 Sandra Fougere
Cheryl Van de Valk	 Jessica Aird
Family & Friends of the Young’s	 Laura Young
Emily’s Christmas Wish	 Linda Tweedle
Family & Friends at X-mas	 Gerry Anguish
Michael Deboer - Gift Membership	 Johanna Deboer
Robert Deboer - Gift Membership	 Johanna Deboer
Ineke Zigrossi - Gift Membership	 Johanna Deboer
Norma Odorico - Gift Membership	 Jenn Odorico
Rauna & Vic Odorico - Gift Membership	 Jenn Odorico
Laura Hudson - Gift Membership	 Johanna Hudson
Anna Hudson _ Gift Membership	 Johanna Hudson
Glenna King - Gift Membership	 Arlene King-Hendin
Debbie Rust - Gift Membership	 Donna Lynn Campbell
Catherine Elie - Gift Membership	 Muriel Baxendale
Marc Elie - Gift Membership	 Muriel Baxendale
Nicole Elie - Gift Membership	 Muriel Baxendale
Mr. & Mrs. D. Owens - Gift Membership	 Muriel Baxendale

Marilyn Armstrong
Nona Thibault
Brad Bowen
Grand River Raffle
Bundles & Baskets Raffles
R & Adams Investments Ltd.
William Walker
Anthony Traversa
Valerie & Robert Jones
Petra Hess
IN HONOUR OF JOHANNA 
DEBOER FROM
Elaine & Ken deBoer
IN MEMORY OF  
HUSBAND FROM 
Geraldine MacDonald
IN HONOUR OF TOM & BEV 
SIMPSON
from Arlene & Thomas 
Simpson
IN MEMORY OF “CHARLIE” 
FARQUHAR FROM 
Dia & Wayne Pembleton
Sheila Morris

Leigh-Anna Brown
Richard & Patricia Howard
The Cairns Family
Carole & Paul Pizzolante
Judy & Ian Coney
Mary Anne & Paul Edwards
Mo & Steve Crossman
Maxine Foxall
Tim & Jolene Regan
IN MEMORY OF “HOBO” 
EDWARDS FROM
Maxine Foxall
Sally Hewitt
Alison Luckett
IN MEMORY OF “GUINNESS” 
KOFMAN
From Bev, Tom & Jack 
Simpson
IN MEMORY OF “BAGGIE” & 
“ARCHIE” GRAHAM
From Bev, Tom & Jack Simpson
IN HONOUR OF BILL & 
HEATHER WALKER
Franca Quinlan

SALLY FUND
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SPECIAL DONATIONS	
Nicole Faithful	 Held a Dance Party to raise 		
	 money for the animals
Laura Hudson	 In lieu of Christmas gifts gave 		
	 money for the animals
Estate of Mae Beatrice Broadbent	 Bequest
Nelson High School Interac Club	 Turkey Trot Fundraiser
Estate of Erna Ruth Piesing	 Bequest
Sydney Turnbull, Hailey Guilard	 Made bracelets and gave 		
& Abby Wender	 proceeds for the animals
Megan	 Donated 5th birthday money 		
	 for the animals
Morgan	 Donated birthday money, toys 		
	 and food to the animals
Kimberly Annesley	 Sandra Fougere
Ms. Linderman’s Grade 4 Class	 Donated coins collected in their 	
Frontenac Public School	 “Piggy Bank” for the animals
Elle Dhanani	 Made Dreamcatchers at 		
	 Christmas and donated the 		
	 proceeds to the animals
Michael Griffith	 Sale of house

Colin Emerson
Paul & Anne Waterman
The Semas Group
Ian Cowley
Stan & Nancy Ptaszek
Kathy & Larry Bannerman
William & Jacqueline Sullivan
TOMMY CALHOUN
Wendy Fleming
GWYNNETH HUNT
Margaret & Geoff Brown
Bill Langton
Eileen Farrell
Frances Mariani
Deborah Pope
Beverly Gushie
Mary Swan
BRUCE POOLE
Martha Doberstein
SHIRLEY LANGTON
Skyway Cloggers
Darlene’s Dancers
B.J. Davis
Burl. Ladies Softball League
Thomas Munn
Judy, Jim & Jennifer Stafford
W. Uhler
Volunteers at the Attic
Hidden Lake Golf Course
Lorraine & John Love
Theatre Aquarius
Eileen Farrell
PATRICIA VAN DER 
BORCH
Frank Loncaric
Elizabeth Wands
Dorothy Failes
SCOTT HENDERSON
Patricia Johnston
Lee Moloney
MISOS DOBRILOVSKI
Diana & Frank Sperduti
Vanessa Agosta
Ljubisa & Ivana Krdzic
Aleksander Ristov
Monica Vecerin
Jadranka & Miroslav Cekic

In Memory of People

BRETT HODGSON
Georgina Kovac
ROBERT PAUL
Georgina Winfield-Paul
ROBERT E. JONES
Laurel Hopwood Jones
ROSS WELLINGS
Wellings Family
ROBERT BAIRD
Peter Stone
NEIL ROBERTSON SHAVER
Peter Stone
LOIS FOSTER
Maxine Foxall
ROBERT LINDO
Marguerite Birett
BETTY GREAVES
Sheila WIlson Moodie
Karen & Randy Urquhart
Monica K. Thompson
Friends & Co-workers of  
Michael Greaves
ALISON BENNET
Cindy Cosentino
E. MCWHIRTER
Dorothy Williamson
JENNIFER MORAES
Jennifer Sibbitt
Jason & Mary Jane Gallienne
Mabel Rodricks
HAROLD LEACH
Richard & Patricia Howard
MARGARET PATERSON
Dr. Nancy Vivian
DOUG EMERSON
The Semas Group
MARGARET ANN JONES
ECOM Food Industries Corp.
VALERIE WETTLAUFER
Sandy, Cheryl Sutherland & Family
WILLEM VANDERKOLK
John & Rose Jessop
HENRY ROTSAERT
Petra Hess
SYLVIA CHRISTINA BECKER
Friends in Medical Operations

Aaron asked 
for 10th 
birthday 
gifts to be 
donated to 
the animals.

Elle made 
Dreamcatchers at 
X-mas and sold 
them to raise money 
for the animals.

Sydney, Hailey 
& Abby made 
friendship 
bracelets 
and donated 
proceeds to 
the animals.

Nicole held a 
dance-a-thon to 
raise money for 
the animals!

The Interac 
Club at Nelson 
High School 
participated in 
the Turkey Trot 
and donated 
the money to 
BHS.

Megan 
donated 5th 
birthday gifts 
to the animals.

Thanks to all those who participated in the “Mr. Nobody” 
project at their schools and chose the animals as the 
recipient of their donations and fundraising efforts to 
make Mr. Nobody a Mr. Somebody.

Sam

Cassie

Katja Jake Aiden

Julia

Jamie

Emily & Nicole Natasha

anks!
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FUNDRAISING REPORT
HOME FOR THE HOLIDAYS OPEN HOUSE

Dec. 19 was a wonderful day – so many friends and supporters stopped by 
with treats for the animals and enjoyed homemade treats for themselves! 
Thanks to all the directors, staff and volunteers who provided a delicious 
and large selection of goodies! Our Christmas tree was overflowing with 
donations – these will keep our animals happy for months!

POOCH PROMENADE – MAY 30
We are really looking forward to Pooch Promenade this year – our show will 
include a Disc Dog Demonstration and Skyhoundz competition.

Dennis Alexander and “Case” - 2009 Skyhoundz Canadian Freestyle 
singles and pairs champion and winner of the Skyhoundz Freestyle Club 
Cup for top freestyle dog of the year will perform. 

Lifestyle Dog Training will set up and judge a Skyhoundz competition for 
select beginner dogs and three “winners” will receive medals! 

Is your dog ready for competition? Register at Pooch Promenade for the 
competition – 10 dogs will be chosen by random draw to show their talent.

The “Alumni” Dog Parade will highlight dogs adopted from Burlington 
Humane/Animal Aid. All these dogs will also be recognized with special 
ribbons for their collars.

Do you have room for a lawn sign to advertise 
Pooch Promenade? Please phone the office or 
send an email to burlingtonhumane@bellnet.ca.

We will set up and take down.

“RUFF” RIDE – September 19
Plans are already being made for the “RUFF” RIDE on 
Sept. 19th. Even if you don’t ride a motorcycle, the day 
will be full of other fun things to do.

If you would like to volunteer at fundraising events, or help 
organize them, we would love to hear from you. We need 
lots of people to distribute flyers for Pooch Prom and the 
Ruff Ride. Send us an e-mail or phone us.

WATCH THE WEBSITE FOR NEWS AND EVENTS

WISH LIST

Dog collars, leashes & harnesses (especially large sizes)
Dog & cat toys
Small ceramic bowls for cats & kittens
Cat crates
Office supplies
Unscented dryer sheets
Antibacterial hand soap
4-ply wool for catnip mice

ATTIC & LOFT 
REPORT

Visit the Attic - 479 John Street
The Loft - at the shelter

Congratulations to all of the volunteers 
at The Attic and The Loft! 2009 was a 
very good year with sales of $43,000 
and $39,000 respectively!

Running the stores is a lot of work 
and both stores are always in need of 
volunteers - just a few hours a week 
or month would be helpful – we can 
fit your schedule. 

Welcome to Gerry and SharLyn 
Roden, who recently took on the job 
of managing the Loft. Stop by, say hi, 
and see the changes they have made; 
and maybe even find a special bargain! 

At The Attic, Shirley Rotz, Eleanor 
McNeil, Johanna Deboer and Trixie 
Ellithorn continue to share the job of 
overseeing sorting and pricing donated 
items and clothing; and Emily Prue 
and Barbara Davies sort and price 
books. With their guidance The Attic 
continues to be a success story.

The stores are an integral part of 
Burlington Humane and our largest 
source of fundraising. We incorporated 
The Loft into the shelter to subsidize 
the additional cost of running the new 
building, and over the two years, there 
has been an increase in revenues as it 
has become more well-known.

Now that Spring has arrived, items, 
including jewellery, are arriving daily 
to complete or refresh your Spring 
wardrobe. Or maybe you need new 
dishes or books. There is a little bit of 
everything in both stores. 

Thanks to all the store volunteers for 
your dedication and commitment.

Thanks also to all who donate items 
– without those donations, we would 
not be able to provide bargains to the 
public and keep up our high standards 
of care of the animals.

Aiden
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HAPPY ENDINGS
Blue (nee Tigger)

I just wanted to give you a quick update on Tigger. We changed his 
name to Blue. He is now 5.5 months and is already 60 pounds. He’s 
going to be a big boy. He finished his first obedience class last week and 
passed with flying colours. He is a very gentle dog - Great with kids and 
other dogs. We love him very much. Thank you for bringing us together. 

                                                                       Pam
Tigger was born Sept,12, 2009 at BHS – one of 4 puppies born to Lily.

George (nee Kris)
I want to thank everyone for looking after me so well and for finding me such a good home. I am 
treated very well. Healthwise, I am doing a little better. I am tapering off the Prednisone and am trying 
out some special food. It tastes good but the Kitty Treats taste better. 

Last Friday we had a party and I stayed and entertained all the girls. It was a tough job but someone 
had to do it. As you can see from the picture, I am now catching up on my rest. I’ll ask David to send 
you another letter soon. 

	 George (and David)

It was thought George would be on Prednisone for life, but good news – now that George is settled in his home, he does not need medication. 

Coco (nee Chocolate Chip) 

Again, thank-you for all your help! It took about 2 days for “Coco”/formerly “Chocolate Chip” to 
settle in. Now she and “Toby” are the best of friends. We still can’t believe that no one adopted Coco 
sooner! She has an amazing temperament and is so affectionate. She loves to play and she and Toby 
have some rough wrestling matches. We were worried that Toby would be a bully and intimidate her, 
not so! She gives it right back to him and is the aggressive one most times. Thank you for all your help!  
	 Ross & Ruth Richardson and the matching book ends!

Java (nee Vanessa) 
We adopted Java about 4 months ago and she is doing great! She is now 6 months old and weighs 45lbs 
already…we think she will be a big girl when done growing! She is such a joy to have around the house – her 
temperament is just super – she is great with all animals, kids and other adults. She’s now in her second week 
of dog obedience and is quickly learning how to heel and come when called. She already knows how to sit, lie 
down, and stay. 

Java comes with us just about everywhere. We live in Midland which is a very dog friendly community. She’s 
known by name at the beer store, bank and many other shops around town. She’s making tons of friends at 
the local dog park (we go a couple of times a week) and loves the walks at the different parks and wooded 
areas around town. We just want to thank you again for allowing us to give Java a home. She is such a delight 
to have around and we’re looking forward to the years ahead with her too. The Burlington Humane Society 
does great work and Java is a wonderful example of the animals that come from there. Thanks again, 		
		  Renee & John

Keeper (nee Ethel) 
Just wanted to send a quick note to let you know Keeper is doing great. She is 
a gangly teenager now and everyone just loves her. Spence, my other rescue is 
absolutely smitten. She fit in right from day one and has been the perfect addition 
to the family. So smart, gentle and sweet and growing everyday! I would love to 
see pics of her sisters and brother, so to Lucy, Freddy and Ricky’s parents if you can 
let us know how they are. Thank you again,  	 Nancy

There are so many wonderful Happy Tails on the Website. If you are having a frustrating day 
– a few minutes reading them will make everything seem better!


